
updated with name. 
 

My family and I reside in District 35. We are 
opposed to HB 2220. 

 
There is no epidemic to state "declaring  an 
emergency" propaganda on this legislation.  

 
In April 2018, OHA provided information to 
Governor Kate Brown showing "high vaccination 

rates for all school required vaccines". 
 
Per OHA, there has never been a decline in MMR 
vaccination rates in Oregon. 95.6% is the 

CURRENT MMR vaccination rate for k-12. 
 
Dentist may NOT be trained to recognize, allergies, 

reactions and side effects of vaccines and 
furthermore do not have the appropriate number 
of medical doctors OR proper equipment in their 

offices to treat "onset anaphylaxis" which could 
occur immediately after administration of injection. 
(See Pub Med reference) 
 
Onset of anaphylaxis to stings or allergen injections is usually rapid: 70% begin in < 20 

minutes    

 
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/15025394 

 

https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/15025394


The MERCK MMR vaccine inserts states 
"Anaphylaxis and anaphylactoid reactions have 

been reported as well as related phenomena such 
as angioneurotic edema (including peripheral or 
facial edema) and bronchial spasm in individuals 
with or WITHOUT an allergic history". 

 
Please say No to HB 2220 
 

Alicia Turner, Oregon 
 


